
Mr. Roland Café Pondoc was nominated to the Commission on Audit (COA) as 

Commissioner on 14 March 2018, for a term of seven years expiring on 2 February 2025. 
He is a Certified Public Accountant (CPA) and a Lawyer. Prior to this, he worked as an 

educator at the University of Mindanao for 22 years. 

 

 

After he decided to leave his full-time work in the academe, he diverted his concentration 
to public service. Prior to his nomination in COA, Commissioner Pondoc was appointed 

as full-time Legal Officer of the Southern Philippines Medical Center in Davao City in 

2014 and as Assistant Executive Secretary for Finance and Administration in the Office of 

the President on 1 September 2016. 

 
As the Commission is engaged as auditor of various international organizations, 

Commissioner Pondoc has represented COA as External Auditor of the World Health 

Organization and its subsidiary offices, also as Financial Adviser for various United 

Nations Meetings, and as Member of Commission on Finances for Food and Agriculture 

Organization and the International Labour Organization. 
 

 


